
APPOINTMENT 

Brother Superior General Robert Schieler, just before the end 

of his mandate, has appointed Brother Betre Fisseha as Visitor of the 

Lwanga District of Africa. This appointment covers the period from 1 

July 2022 to 30 June 2026, a period of four years.  

The new Brother Visitor made his perpetual profession as a 

Brother of the Christian Schools in 2005. He has assumed many 

responsibilities in the Institute and more specifically in his District of 

origin. Among other things, he has been an administrator of works, Director of schools and 

communities while teaching, and Coordinator of the Ethiopia Sector. Since 2017, Brother Betre 

was appointed Auxiliary Visitor of the Lwanga District of Africa. 

 After taking office as Superior General, Brother Armin 

Luistro appointed Brother Moses Abunya as Auxiliary Visitor of 

Lwanga District of Africa. His term of office covers the same 

period as the Brother Visitor. 

 Brother Moses took his final vows in 2005 as well. He has 

rendered a number of services to the Institute. Among others, he 

was Rector of St. Peter's Seminary in Nigeria; the first delegate 

from Africa to the International Council of Young Lasallians. 

Since 2017, he has been the Coordinator of the Nigeria Sector.  

 We congratulate Brother Visitor Betre Fisseha and his auxiliary Moses Abunya. We 

wish them good, happy and fruitful mission in the animation of the Lwanga District of Africa! 

 

 


